January 22, 2009

There appear to be two main issues where people are seeking guidance:

1. What are we to include with report cards in terms of achievement data?

You are NOT REQUIRED to include any supplemental testing data for this grading cycle. You can consider supplementing report cards with the following reports:

If you are still using DIBELS, you may include the DIBELS reports with report cards.

You may include the reports for individual students out of easyCBM with report cards - I would not send both EasyCBM and DIBELS reports together. The easyCBM reports would be difficult for parents to read unless they are in color, so keep this in mind.

I am asking you to NOT send the following reports:

The Parent Report out of the Data Warehouse. The change in measures this year for 

District assessments (easyCBM) necessitates changes to the format of the Parent Report. Additionally, because this report contains OAKS data, it has better use as a summative, year-end report.

Please DO NOT include OAKS reports generated out of OAKS for students that have taken OAKS so far this year. OAKS is a standards based test where the likelihood of scores increasing as the year progresses is much greater provided students have received continued instruction in the content areas, or intervention in areas of need. Given that students are provided multiple opportunities, their scores may change substantially over the course of the testing window.        

2. How should I use data to aid in determining report card marks, specifically whether or not students are reading at or above grade level?

I have attached National ORF Norms beginning at 1st grade in order to provide some guidance regarding grade level reading proficiency. Using 4J norms is not an accurate representation of “Reads at or above grade level” as our ORF scores are much higher than the national sample. ORF (now PRF) continues to be a strong indicator of reading proficiency and future reading success, and is a good guideline when looking at grade level performance. Based on research, the guideline when determining grade level performance is to look at a student's raw PRF score in relation to the 50th percentile on the National norms as a starting place, and defining a range of scores that are considered in the normal range. An example:

A 4th grade student had a raw PRF score of 103 for Winter 2009, the 50th percentile on the National Norms chart for Winter is 112. The guideline is that scores falling within +/- 10 words are considered grade level in terms of fluency. So, based on this student's PRF score, we could use this as a piece of information that this student is falling within the expected grade level on what is considered to be a key indicator.  Students falling below this range might be considered as Not currently meeting based on this and other information. When trying to determine if a student Exceeds, I would recommend 90th percentile and above as a guideline. For example, if a 3rd grade student has a raw PRF score of 150 for Winter, this would place the student above the 90th percentile. 

In summary, PRF should be used as one piece of data in the context of other information (classroom assignments/assessments/performance, other EasyCBM data) and teacher judgment. 

I hope this provides some guidance and clarification for this reporting period.

Jim Conaghan
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